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St Michael's School is a
school community founded

by the Sisters of Mercy in
1914.

We aspire to be a secure,
caring learning environment
where commitment to Faith,

Truth, Service and
Compassion are encouraged

as a way of life.



2024 Tuition Fees

Thank you to the parents and caregivers who have paid their tuition fees or have a repayment arrangement in place.

A reminder to please send in your Payment Authorisation form as soon as possible. Please contact our Finance

Manager, Peta Santella, either by email finance@stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au or telephone on 6278 9892 if you wish to

set up an alternative repayment arrangement or have any queries regarding your account.

Drop off / Pickup Procedures

Thank you to the majority of parents and guardians that are following our drop off and pick up procedures. It is

important to remember, that like many schools, St Michael’s School has challenges with school traffic congestion,

particularly at school drop off and pick up times. The school environment can become busy and congested during

drop off and pick up due to the number of people commuting to site by various modes of transport, such as walking,

bikes and vehicles. 

Younger children do not have well developed peripheral vision. Their cognitive and perceptual abilities combined

with their active behaviour may put them in higher risk situations in a road environment, particularly at busy times

when traffic volumes are high. Children are also at risk around the school because they are smaller and less visible to

drivers. Their behaviour can be less predictable than adults and they may have errors of judgement when dealing

with traffic. Therefore, we ask that children do not cross James St without a responsible adult. If they need to, they

may walk around the roundabout following the footpath near the BIC or cross at the stop sign at Old Perth Road.

It is the responsibility of all drivers in the school community to follow the procedures in place to ensure the safety of

all students. It is the parent’s responsibility to ensure all students get safely to and from school. 
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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL
Dear Parents and Caregivers,

As we continue to journey through Lent, Pope Francis invites the faithful to ‘pause’ for

prayer and assist our brothers and sisters in need, in order to change our own lives and the

lives of our communities. An important message and reminder that the Pope spoke about in

his recent message for Lent 2024. Thank you to Father Suresh for the Sacrament

Commitment Masses where our students who will be receiving their First Reconciliation,

Communion and Confirmation made a commitment in front of the parish. 

mailto:finance@stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au


School Advisory Council (SAC) & P&F

Thank you to our amazing parents and guardians that joined us on Monday night for our first meetings of 2024. Thank

you to the P&F for putting on nibbles and refreshments. This year our office bearers are:

SAC 

Dr Dave Parsons - Chairperson 

Michael Walton - Deputy Chairperson 

Jesus Lagura - Treasurer 

Emma Walke - Secretary 

Kate Paul 

Iain Mason

Emma Deane - P & F Representative 

Our sincere thanks go to these parents for volunteering to contribute their time and effort to serve our school

community!

2024 Collection Of Information Notice

Please click here to view a standard letter provided by AGDESE that informs parents of the upcoming collection. 

For those parents that have yet to return the Data Collection Form, can you please do so before Friday 1 March.

3YOP and Kindergarten 2025

We are about to commence interviews for places in our Kindergarten for 2025. A reminder to existing families to please

fill out the paperwork so that you do not miss out on a place! Contact reception on admin@stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au or

phone 6278 9888. 

Staff Professional Development

Following the long weekend, on our upcoming Student Free Day on Tuesday 5 March, staff will be lead by Mrs Jo Borg

to improve the use of technology in the classroom. Jo is a qualified Apple Coach. There are not many educators with this

level of qualification in Western Australia, so we are fortunate to have Jo on staff with the ability to lead our ICT

Professional Development days. Staff will be upskilled in the use of iPads in the classroom to best support the children’s

learning and maximise the use of this technology.

Have a wonderful 4-day long weekend and we will see you all back on Wednesday 6 March.

Many thanks and God bless

Mr Michael Sheridan
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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL

P & F

Alesha Austin - President

Kirsty Stacey - Vice President 

Vicki James - Treasurer

Jacquie Farrelly - Secretary

Emma Deane - Social Media Co-ordinator

Pamela Maher - Social Co-ordinator

https://cewaedu-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/lisa_grazia_cewa_edu_au/EdYUqON6T4tAkbUJvX9cMf0B1pWv-uV6sk18AvEefu93YA?e=lbOUqw
https://cewaedu-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/r/personal/lisa_grazia_cewa_edu_au/Documents/Shared%20Documents/2023%20Collection%20Notice%20for%20Parents%20and%20Guardians.pdf?csf=1&web=1&e=VpqXFo
https://cewaedu-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/r/personal/lisa_grazia_cewa_edu_au/Documents/Shared%20Documents/Data%20Collection%20Form.pdf?csf=1&web=1&e=p01t4s
mailto:admin@stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au


Dear Heavenly Father,
As we journey through the season of Lent, grant us the

strength to walk in your footsteps, To reflect on our
actions and intentions, And to seek forgiveness for our

shortcomings.
Guide us in our efforts to grow closer to you, To

embrace the spirit of repentance and renewal, And to
extend love and compassion to all those around us.

May this season be a time of deepening faith, A time of
self-discovery and spiritual growth, And a time of

drawing nearer to your divine presence.
We ask for your grace and mercy, To sustain us

through this sacred season, And to lead us to the joy of
Easter resurrection.

In Jesus' name, we pray. Amen.
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FAITH FOR THE JOURNEY



Labour Day Public Holiday

Student Free Day - Staff Professional Development Day

Kindergarten OT Screening Commences 

GROWTH Program 

Assembly

Chisholm Open Day 

Cricket Carnival 

NAPLAN Commences 

GROWTH Program 

Swimming Carnival   
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MERIT AWARDS

KEY DATES 

4 March

5 March

6 March

6 March

7 March

7 March

8 March

11 March

13 March

15 March

Pre-primary -    

Year 1 -  

Year 2 -  

Year 3 -  

Year 4 -  

Year 5 -  

Year 6 -  

Andrew L, Ava C.

Oisin N, Lucy S.

George S, Indigo L.

Grace H, Stella R.

Max P, Thomas D, Alessia M.

Skylar S, Joel C.

Isla S, Corey L.



Term 1
Labour Day Public Holiday: Monday 4 March  

Student Free Day: Tuesday 5 March  

Term 1 Finishes: Thursday 28 March

Term 2
Students Commence Term 2: Monday 15 April

ANZAC Day Public Holiday: Thursday 25 April

Catholic Day (School Closed for students and staff): Friday 26 April

Student Free Day: Friday 31 May

WA Day: Monday 3 June

Term 2 Finishes: Friday 28 June

Term 3
Student Free Day: Monday 15 July

Students Commence Term 3: Tuesday 16 July

Term 2 Finishes: Friday 20 September

Term 4
Student Free Day: Monday 7 October

Students Commence Term 4: Tuesday 8 October

Term 4 Finishes for students: Friday 6 December

Sacraments

Reconciliation (Year 3)
Reconciliation Ceremony: Wednesday 8 May - 5:00pm

First Eucharist (Year 4)
First Eucharist Ceremony: Sunday 11 August - 10.30am

Confirmation (Year 6)
Confirmation Ceremony:  Sunday 9 June - 10.30am 

Mass will be celebrated by Very Rev. Minh-Thuy Nguyen EV.
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IMPORTANT DATES 2024

Parent calendars are available on the school website at this link. 

https://www.stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au/calendar.php


Uniform & Jewellery
The 'grace’ period for incorrect uniform is over and uniform infringements are now being sent home by the
classroom teachers with any children who are not dressed correctly. This honours our Uniform Policy and values the
majority of parents who do purchase the correct uniform. Please be reminded that the only items of jewellery
permitted are: 

A wrist watch (no smart watches please) 
One only gold or silver stud in each ear lobe 
A medic-alert bracelet (if required) 
A necklace with religious significance, which may be worn under the school uniform

GROWTH Program
Our GROWTH Program commenced this week for our students in Years 4-6. The groups on offer this term for the
students to join were: 

Lego Masters with Mr Sheridan and Mrs Gorton
Donnelly Doggy School with Mrs Siciliano and Mrs Mueller
Tennis at Basso Courts with Mrs Mroczek and Mrs Stewart
Art Zentangles with Mrs Borg
Jewellery Making with Miss Hindle
Board Games and Chess with Miss Campagna

We would love to have members of our school community assist with the GROWTH Program in future terms. If you
can assist (or know someone who can), please email admin@stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au for more information. 
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ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL NEWS

Mobile Phones
A reminder that if you decide to send your child to school with a mobile phone, it needs to be stored at the office.
This will keep the phone safe and protect the privacy of your child and other children. If you need to make contact
with your child during school hours, contacting the office will always be the most effective & efficient way.

Warm regards,
Mrs Jo Borg  
Assistant Principal  

https://www.stmichaelsbass.wa.edu.au/uniforms.html
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SCHOOL ENROLMENTS 2025
We are in the process of finalising enrolment forms for 2025.
If you have a child born between July 2020 and June 2021,

please make sure you have filled in a Kindergarten application
form. Kindergarten interviews will commence in Week 7 of

this term. Once your child turns 3 years of age, they are
eligible to enter our 3YOP.  

Places are limited, so don’t delay!



Our 3YOP is getting busier every week with

so many new friends to play with. 

Tuesdays and Thursdays are definitely our

favourite days of the week!

We love to play, laugh, create, get messy,

read books, tell stories and make friends.

Learning through play is the best!
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FUN IN 3YOP



GROWTH PROGRAM
The first GROWTH session for Term 1 was an

amazing success! Tennis at Basso Courts, Donnelly

Doggy School and Jewellery Making were popular

choices for the four week program. It is wonderful to

see students in Years 4-6 working together in an

activity that they chose to participate in. 
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GROWTH PROGRAM
Lego Masters, Art Zentangles and Chess & Board

Games were also on offer as part of our GROWTH

Program this term. We have so many artistic, sporty

creative and critical thinkers at St Michael’s School. It

is wonderful to watch the students interact with a

variety of year levels in their chosen activity. We can’t

wait to see what happens over the next three weeks. 
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INSTRUMENTAL 
LESSON PROGRAM
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The recently adopted School Improvement Plan highlights that St Michael’s School will implement a
range of music programs over the coming years. We are inviting all parents in Years 3 to 6 who have a

student who is interested in music lessons to complete this short survey. The survey aims to
understand the interest from the school community for an instrumental lesson program at our school.
Initially for 2024, this program will be for Years 3 to 6. The information collected will be useful as we

put together the program.

Steven Ostaszewskyj - Music Teacher

 Please click here to
fill in the online form.

https://forms.office.com/r/gied5Zhfhu?origin=lprLink
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SOCIAL WORKER NEWS 

As part of our school friendship program,

Urstrong/ Friendology, we would really like to

work with students to upcycle two old church

pews to ‘Talk it Out’ and ‘Kindness’ benches. 

In order to get started, we need to have them

sanded back so they are ready for painting. An

electric sander would be needed for the

job….and some elbow grease of course!

If any of you feel up for this task, please let Lisa

or Michelle in the front office know, or email

lisa.mueller@cewa.edu.au. We would greatly

appreciate your help!

mailto:lisa.mueller@cewa.edu.au
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SOCIAL WORKER NEWS 

Register your details here
to reserve your free place.

https://urstrong.com/event/language-of-friendship-for-cewa-catholic-education-western-australia-3/?fbclid=IwAR0SfPBOVZmvo0zbmaVvTN8tMoDbe1JOUd61NzhxnJ5uKK_T2JICcLnnd2Y


Stay up to date with what is happening at St Michael’s School. Please follow us at: 

https://www.facebook.com/stmichaelsbass

https://www.instagram.com/stmichaelsbassendean
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SOCIAL MEDIA

http://www.facebook.com/stmichaelsbass
http://www.instagram.com/stmichaelsbassendean
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PARENTS AND FRIENDS NEWS

Parents and Friends Association Contact Details
stmichaels.pandfassociation@gmail.com

Click to join the P&F on Teams to engage in
virtual communication in your own time. 

Click to join the P&F Facebook page -
Don't forget to turn on notifications!

 Press here to sign up. 
Press here to make your payment. 

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/team/19%3a6772438556b34f2fb00f718cc062d2ab%40thread.skype/conversations?groupId=b2ccfc28-425d-4ad5-8c9f-c48226207b6b&tenantId=c5852f23-3633-4f29-b386-51da53e35e23
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100070382102552
mailto:stmichaels.pandfassociation@gmail.com
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1190408
https://www.footytips.com.au/comps/St_Michaels_PF_Footy_Tipping2024?p=FootyTips2024
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PARENTS AND FRIENDS NEWS
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COMMUNITY NEWS
The inclusion of any community advertising does not constitute or imply endorsement,

sponsorship or recommendation thereof by St. Michael’s School.
St. Michael’s does not accept any responsibility or liability for the conduct or content of these

advertisements, sites and the offerings made by the third parties.

La Salle College is now taking enrolments for students starting Year 7 in 2026 and 2027.
We believe that education extends beyond the classroom, encouraging our students to live out
their faith and values in the service of others, whilst making a positive impact on the world in

which they live. Through our teaching and learning, we aim to transform tomorrow’s hearts, minds
and lives in all that we do.

We offer a range of learning programs and academic pathways, as well as opportunities in a
multitude of areas such as skill-based and work-based learning, music, arts, sport and

extracurricular activities and clubs. Our wonderful facilities and generous outdoor spaces, which
includes a 10-lane swimming pool, Performing Arts Centre, Chapel, Trade and Skills Centre and a
double court Sports Centre, provide an innovative and modern learning environment that inspires

our students to be the best they can be.
With limited places available for Year 7 2026 and 2027, we encourage you to make an enquiry

today.
If you would like to know more about our enrolments process, please visit the enrolment section
on our College website (www.lasalle.wa.edu.au/enrolment/) or contact our College Enrolments

team via email lasalle@lasalle.wa.edu.au or phone 9449 0601.
Our February and March College Tours are fully booked, however you can join our wait list to be

notified when Tour dates are released for Term 2 (www.lasalle.wa.edu.au/book-a-tour/).
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COMMUNITY NEWS
The inclusion of any community advertising does not constitute or imply endorsement,
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COMMUNITY NEWS
The inclusion of any community advertising does not constitute or imply endorsement,
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W i t h  t h e  c o m p l e t i o n  o f  t h e  b u s  l i n k  a t  B a y s w a t e r  S t a t i o n ,
T r a n s p e r t h  i s  r e v i e w i n g  t h e  G u i l d f o r d  R o a d  b u s  R o u t e s  4 1 ,  4 2 ,  4 8

a n d  5 5  b u s  s e r v i c e s .

T o  v i e w  t h e  p r o p o s e d  c h a n g e s  p l e a s e  v i s i t
w w w . m y s a y t r a n s p o r t . w a . g o v . a u

http://www.mysaytransport.wa.gov.au/
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COMMUNITY NEWS
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COMMUNITY NEWS
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COMMUNITY NEWS
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HOW TO BUILD CONFIDENCE IN CHILDREN: TIPS FROM TRIPLE P
 

Confidence is a superpower for kids. It helps them enjoy challenges, take reasonable risks, try new things and
adjust well to school life. It can also buffer against social anxiety and school refusal. Parents and carers play a key

role in building confidence up. 

To explore this topic further, read Triple P’s article.
 

Free online parenting support from the Triple P – Positive Parenting Program® helps you raise happier, more
confident kids.

P A G E  2 5

COMMUNITY NEWS
The inclusion of any community advertising does not constitute or imply endorsement,
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MacKillop is a not-for-profit organisation that is committed to creating a supportive and safe environment for
children, young people and families who are facing hardships. MacKillop regularly organises community events,
workshops, information sessions, trainings and much more to promote foster care recruitment and we believe

you could greatly assist in sharing our message.

Currently across WA we have a critical shortage of Foster carers which has resulted in children and young
people living in unsafe situations. We hope to offer Children and young people a nurturing and safe

environment free from harm through providing a stable home to thrive in. 

MacKillop Family Services is calling on the community to make their home a haven for vulnerable children and
young people. Throughout the region there continues to be a high demand for foster carers who can provide

nurturing care and support for children in their local community.

If you would like to know more, please contact 
Naomi Aitken, Carer Recruitment & Development. 

naomi.aitken@mackillop.org.au 
0456 730 962

https://www.triplep-parenting.net/global/blog-and-more/blog-and-news/post/supercharging-self-esteem-how-to-build-confidence-in-children/
https://www.triplep-parenting.net/global/triple-p/
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